



September-October 2020

Dear Praying Brethren,

We first want to thank each of you that have prayed for us during these past two months. Your prayers and support have been a constant source of help and encouragement and, we passionately believe that without them, we would not be where we are today. We are happy to report that we are now back on the road full time. All told, the virus situation stalled us out for about 6 months. During this time, we were blessed to have a few meetings along with some new supporters and, we were able to enjoy some quality time with our home church and family. However, it should be obvious that we were ready to get back on the road.

During September, while we were in Pensacola preparing to resume full-time deputation, hurricane Sally made landfall on the Florida panhandle. Seeing that this was not the first storm we had been through and that it appeared, at first, to be a weak one, I initially did not take it very seriously. However, as the night progressed, the storm intensified and my original flippancy about the hurricane quickly changed. At midnight, I received a text from my mother-in-law saying that a tree had fallen through her house. Thankfully, although they were in the home when it hit, the Lord was merciful to her and her family and they were able to get out uninjured. The Lord was also very merciful toward the rest of my family living in Pensacola and, by His grace, none of them had any severe damage to their homes. Knowing that this was not true for others in our church, I am especially grateful for the Lord's hand of protection on our family.

Now that we are up and running again, we have been traveling quite extensively. Starting at the end of September, we have traveled from Pensacola, FL to have meetings in Kentucky, West Virginia, Ohio, North Dakota, Montana, and Idaho. Continuing with the theme of God's protection, for the past 75,000 plus miles that we have put on our van, we have never been stuck on the side of the road, until now. Without going on about the details, we stalled out due to a bad alternator just outside of a small town in western Montana. The Lord's hand was in it all and, although we lost a day of travel, we were our way the next day. Throughout the whole ordeal, we were able to give tracts to several people that we ordinarily would have never had the opportunity to meet. While we cannot say that we were able to harvest any fruit, there is no doubt that the seed was sown and that the Lord used the mishap to get the Gospel where it might not have gone otherwise.

While in North Dakota, I was able to have a lengthy conversation with a young man from Puerto Rico by the name of **José**. His beliefs about God and how He speaks to man today were not founded in the Bible and are leading him to trust his righteousness for redemption and salvation. We were able to exchange contact information and, Lord willing, as I attempt to continue our discussion, he will confront the issue of final authority and come to know Christ as his Savior.

Since our last letter, three more churches have promised to financially support us, **bringing our support level to just under 80%.** As of the writing of this letter, Spain is still restricting travelers from the U.S. and has recently instituted a nationwide curfew. Only the Lord knows when the country will open again, and we covet and greatly appreciate your prayers in this matter. Thank you and, may God bless you in your work for Him.

Sincerely in His Service,

Justin, Anna, Catalina, & Justus Pizzo

Support Address
Bible Baptist Mission
PO Box 17615
Pensacola, FL 32522
850.474.6970

Sending Church
Bible Baptist Church
1173 Jo Jo Rd
Pensacola, FL 32514
850.476.2945

Contact Info 850.776.1231 www.pizzos2spain.com pizzos2spain@gmail.com